May 9, 2016
A reorganizational meeting of the Sidney Public Schools Board of Trustees was held at 8:29 PM, Monday, May 9, 2016, in Room 104 of Central School on published notice by the Clerk.  Board members present were:  Kelly Dey, Dennis Lorenz, Craig Steinbeisser, Melissa Sanders, Serina Everett and Luke Savage.  Also in attendance were Assistant Clerk Nancy Vaira, Superintendent Dan Farr and Incoming Trustee Ben Thogersen.  Absent was Clerk Nicki Beyer.
The meeting was called to order by Chair Dey at 8:29 PM.
Assistant Clerk Vaira presented the canvass of the election held May 3, 2016.

Elementary Mill Levy request for $500,000.00


411
FOR the additional levy

335 
AGAINST the additional levy
TOTAL:  746
The canvass was as presented on a motion by Mrs. Everett and a second by Mrs. Sanders on a 5 to 0 vote with Mr. Lorenz abstaining on this elementary issue.
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Mrs. Everett moved to accept the canvass of the trustee election as presented declaring Ben Thogersen the newest Sidney Public Schools trustee.  Mr. Steinbeisser seconded the motion which passed 6 to 0.  
As no one filed for the outlying District 1 High School Trustee position which has two years remaining in the term, Mrs. Everett moved to appoint Mr. Lorenz to continue filling this spot until the next election in May of 2017.  Mr. Steinbeisser seconded the motion which passed on a 5 to 0 vote.

Nancy Vaira, Assistant Clerk, administered the oath of office to Ben Thogersen and Dennis Lorenz.
Ms. Dey called for nominations for Board Chair.  Mr. Steinbeisser nominated Mr. Savage.  Mrs. Sanders seconded the motion which passed unanimously.
The nomination of Mr. Steinbeisser for vice-chair was made by Ms. Dey and seconded by Mrs. Sanders and passed unanimously.
Mrs. Sanders moved to re-appoint Nicole Beyer to the position of District Clerk for 2016-2017.  Mr. Steinbeisser seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  
Assistant Clerk Vaira obtained the necessary signatures for District warrants and accounts as Mr. Savage is now the new chair.
Mr. Thogersen was welcomed to the board and Mrs. Everett was thanked for her years of service to the board and to the community.

With no further business to come before the Trustees, Chairman Savage adjourned the meeting at 8:37 PM.

_________________________________


Board Chair
Approved:  _________________________

Attest:

___________________________________
District Clerk
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